
 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
April 8, 2024 
 
Contact: Misty Molzof 
Phone: 608-330-7099 
Email: m.molzof@swwrpc.org 
 

 
TOWNSHIP OF HICKORY GROVE 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that a Public Hearing will be held by the Township of Hickory Grove, 
WI for persons with an interest in the Hickory Grove Comprehensive Plan Update. A copy of the 
plan can be obtained for review: Briant Russell Residence (15780 Fecht Lane, Boscobel, WI 
53805) or by calling 608-375-5150; or at Allen Wester Residence (15292 Dry Hollow Road, 
Fennimore, WI 53809) or by calling 608-822-3432, or by emailing Misty Molzof at 
m.molzof@swwrpc.org or online at https://hickorygrovetown.com/ and click on the “2024 
Town of Hickory Grove Draft Comprehensive Plan” beginning on Monday, April 8, 2024 for 30 
days. The hearing will be held at the Town of Hickory Grove public meeting location (Hickory 
Grove Lutheran Church, 15934 County Hwy T, Boscobel WI) on Tuesday, May 14, 2024 at 6 PM.  
 
The Town of Hickory Grove Comprehensive Plan states Goals for Hickory Grove related to 
Community Resources, Infrastructure, Economic Development, and Land Use and 
Implementation. The plan includes data pertaining to these elements.  
 
If you would like additional information about the plan or have comments on the plan, please 
contact Misty Molzof, Assistant Director at Southwestern WI Regional Planning Commission by 
phone at 608-330-7099 or by email at m.molzof@swwrpc.org.  
 
Requests from persons with disabilities who need assistance to participate in this meeting, 
including need for an interpreter, materials in alternate formats, or other accommodations, 
should be made to the Office of the Town Clerk at 608-822-3432 with as much advance notice 
as possible so that proper arrangements can be made. 
 

Allen Wester  
Town Clerk 

 
 
 
 


